St Chad's Church, Ladybarn

Hall Lettings Committee

Report to the PCC, 4 February 2014

The Hall Lettings Sub-committee met on 21 January 2014 and reports as follows to the PCC

1. Current and prospective lettings are healthy.  In addition to regular use by After-school Club and Weight Watchers there is significant and growing interest in using the Hall for community meetings, birthday parties and the like, resulting in actual bookings.   Feedback from casual users is good.
2. Booking procedures There is a calendar and an online booking form on the church website.  The PCC has agreed that the online calendar is definitive; the print-out on the Hall notice board is for information only.  It needs to be more widely understood by the congregation that a booked activity in the Hall should not normally be interrupted. 
3. Review of Charges The subcommittee recommends that current charges for casual lettings –  £20 for the first hour and £10 for succeeding hours – remain unaltered for a further year and that the sub-committee continue to have discretion to vary these in individual cases.  The rental charge for the After-school Club is due for re-negotiation in May 2014; the subcommittee recommends that the (new) PCC consider a figure around which negotiations might revolve.
4. Cleaning A local cleaning contractor has informally offered to do one hour of cleaning each Monday morning plus an extra hour every four weeks for £10 an hour.  The sub-committee recommends that this be followed up.
5. Birthday party policy The sub-committee has declined bookings for birthday parties where a bouncy castle was one of the activities.
6. Use of church for secular purposes Some enquiries about hiring the Hall have had to be declined because either the Hall was in use or was too small for the activity.  The sub-committee requests that it be given discretion to offer the church for occasional and carefully vetted lettings.  Other churches doing this appear to charge up to 50% more for the church compared with their hall.
7. Warning/Advice notices (mostly about furniture stacking and such like) will be drafted
8. Date of next meeting  As required, but at least one meeting before January 2015.

Leslie Fletcher

Sub-committee chair

